Brothers, Sheila C

From: Mendiondo, Marta

Sent: Monday, April 19, 2010 7:55 AM

To: Brothers, Sheila C

Cc: Wermeling, Daniel; Grzegorz Wasilkowski; Barnes, Thomas G; Arrington, Michael;
Wasilkowski, Greg; Brothers, Sheila C; Mendiondo, Marta

Subject: Friday 4-16-10 SAPC Minutes

Sheila,

The SAPC met on 4-16-2010. This is the last scheduled meeting of the year.
Jane Hayes presided in my absence and had my vote. There was a quorum. Thomas Barnes and Daniel Wermeling were

absent. These are the recommendations:

2) The reduest to suispend thértwo dance programs was approved

Farewell to Jane Hayes, Nancy Schoenberg, and Marta Mendiondo whose Senate duties end in May 3™.

Marta S. Mendiondo,PhD

University of Kentucky College of Public Health - Biostatistics Department

121 Washington Avenue - Suite 201 - Lexington, Kentucky 40536-0003

Sanders Brown Center on Aging

Rm 331 Sanders-Brown Bldg. - 800 S. Limestone St. - Lexington, KY 40536 - 0230
(859) 257-1412 ext 274 - FAX (859) 323-2866

marta@email.uky.edu

Statement of Confidentiality: The contents of this e-mail message and any attachments are confidential and are intended solely for addressee. The information may also be legally privileged. This
transmission is sent in trust, for the sole purpose of delivery to the intended recipient. If you have received this transmission in error, any use, reproduction or dissemination of this transmission is
strictly prohibited. If you are not the intended recipient, please immediately notify the sender by reply e-mail or at 859-257-1412 x 241 and delete this mssage and its attachments, if any.
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- ' SUSPENSION/DELETION OF A PROGRAM

1. General Information

= M .| Department: | Kinesiology and Health P romotion .
Major Name: Dance mingr; Dance Teacher i Degree Title: = N/A
- Certification ;
Formal Option(s), : N/A ' Specialty Field w/in N/A
if any: » . Formal Options, if any:
CIP Code:  N/A "~ Today's Date: |

Contact Person in the Dept: | Dr. Melody Noland ' Phone: | 7-5826 ' Email: | melod .noland@uky.edu

2. Suspension/Deletion Information

Nature of action: ' [X] Suspension ' ] Deletion
Rationale for suspension/deletion: Low enrollment for both minor and Dance Teacher certification: requires too

many resources for a low enrollment program

What provisions are being made for students already in the program? = We have sent an email and letter to each
student in the dance minor and dance
certification programs asking them to come
in for advising. Their curriculum plans have
been reviewed by our advisor to be sure
that they will be able to complete their

coursework.
Will another degree program replace the one suspended/deleted?  no
Will courses connected with the program be dropped? Yes* o X -
If Yes, forms for dropping a course(s) must be attached. | (Mot o His n--e)

t Suspensions/deletions are made effective for the semester follpwing approval. No suspension/deletion will be made effective uniess ail
approvals, up through and including Board of Trustees approval, are received.
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General Information:

SUSPENSION/DELETION OF A PROGRAM

Signature Routing Log

Proposal Name:  Suspension of Dance Minor and Dance Certification

Proposal Contact Person Name: Dr. Melody Noland Phone: 7-5826 Emall:

INSTRUCTIONS:

melody.noland@uky.edu

Identify the groups or individuals reviewing the proposal; note the date of approval; offer a contact person for
each entry; and obtain signature of person authorized to report approval.

Internal College Approvals and Course Cross-listing Approvals:

g | D Ao | Eani P e T S
§ Dr. Melody Noland / 7-5826 / M
KHP Faculty 82709 i s /1%4/{ .

Courses¥ Curricula

19/3 /01 Jel¥ Reese 74901 e reese )

(Yt

19/8/04 PmH. Sinkidge T-DToxthsobitd

Co ’ ,e!e o{ Eo'uu‘ffan

/ / \
/ /
External-to-College Approvals:
. 3 Approval of
S v i
| Council Date Approved ignature ”Be\nsnonz
Undergraduate Council 3/2/2010 Sharon Gill Efzzsiﬁyg“{%; e
Graduate Council
Health Care Colleges Council
Senate Council Approval University Senate Approval

Comments:

? Councils use this space to indicate approval of revisions made subsequent to that council’s approval, if deemed necessary by the revising

council.

Rev 9/09




Rationale for Suspension of the Dance Minor and Dance Certification program in

the Department of Kinesiology and Health Promotion
11/17/09

The faculty of the Department of Kinesiology and Health Promotion voted unanimously
to suspend the dance minor and teacher education dance certification programs for the
following reasons:

These programs have very low enrollment. The dance minor currently has 11
students. The dance certification program currently has 3 students. The dance
certification program has been in existence for 6 years and has graduated a total
of seven students over 6 years.

Many resources are required to operate the program. In order to offer the
number of classes required to operate the minor and the dance certification
program, we are offering approximately 7-9 dance classes per semester. We are
staffing this totally with part-time instructors at this point.

To work toward goals in the KHP Strategic Plan, the resources required to staff
these programs would be better utilized in other areas of our department. When
Dr. Beal, our dance educator retired, we examined the dance minor and dance
certification programs and determined that the faculty line devoted to dance could
better serve the department in other areas. We received permission from the
Provost to convert this line to health promotion. Hiring a health promotion faculty
member will allow us to better support our health promotion and exercise science
curriculum. We have a very large undergraduate program (>400 students), all
whom take health courses. We are in need of faculty to teach in the health
promotion area. Also, our department strategic plan includes the goal of
increasing the number of grants submitted and awarded to faculty in KHP. The
health promotion position will allow us to work toward that goal.

The job market for dance minors and dance certification students is very
limited. Teachers who have the dance certification are not in demand in public
schools, except for in performing arts schools which are very few in number in
Kentucky.

We will still offer some dance classes to ensure our physical education teacher
education students have skills in teaching dance. Some of this content will be
embedded in other courses and one dance education class for teachers will be
taught. We will still offer some service courses in dance to the general university
population, but we certainly will not have to teach the 22-24 hours of dance
coursework for the dance minor number or the dance certification program.

Plan to Finish Students Currently in the Dance Minor and Dance Certification
Programs

e  We have obtained a list of students enrolled in both these progréms and sent them

a letter and email to notify them of our plans to suspend these programs.

Students were directed to meet with our departmental advisor to plan their
remaining dance curriculum and to inform them of when the dance classes will be



taught. With help from our advisor, students will make a curriculum plan with
target dates for finishing and these plans will be filed in our advising office.

A number of students have already been in for advising regarding the dance
classes they need to complete.

Our advisor, Dr. Steve Parker, projects that will be offering the dance classes
needed for students to finish for 1.5 to 2 years. We are committed to offering the
classes long enough so that students who are currently in the program and are
steadily progressing can finish.

We will not drop any dance courses at this time so students in the dance programs
can finish. Some courses will be considered for dropping at a later date, but we
plan to continue offering some dance courses.





